[DATE]

The Honorable [FIRST AND LAST NAME]

[ADDRESS]


Dear Senator [LAST NAME]:
As an independent bookseller in [CITY, STATE], I am writing to urge you to support the Marketplace Fairness Act (S. 336). This bill has bipartisan support and it recently passed by an overwhelming margin in the Senate as a budget resolution amendment. Supporting S. 336 is the right thing to do for Main Street.

For far too long, many state governments have allowed remote retailers to skirt their obligation to collect and remit sales taxes to the state. This has placed Main Street retailers at an unfair and significant competitive disadvantage. It is time to give state governments the ability to ensure that their existing taxes are equitably and efficiently enforced. 

Importantly, the Marketplace Fairness Act does not institute a new tax, since consumers owe a use tax on Internet purchases. The bill simply stipulates who collects and remits the sales tax, and allows the state to take the onus off the consumer to remit the use tax at the end the year at risk of an audit. 

Furthermore, it does not force the state to pass a law requiring remote retailers to collect and remit, it simply places this decision in the state’s hands, where it belongs. The bill would just stipulate that the state make some simplifications to the sales tax process if it chose to pass legislation requiring remote retailers to collect.
Moreover, the Act contains a small seller exception of $1 million so it will not burden small businesses. Indeed, it will help small businesses compete in a free and open market, where the government does not pick and choose winners and losers. 

Senator [LAST NAME], we are at a tipping point, and as the owner of a Main Street business that creates jobs, supports local institutions, and contributes to the support of important services and infrastructure through taxes, I am very grateful that you support leveling the playing field for all retailers. Sales tax fairness is no longer a question of if, it’s a question of when. In late March, the New York State of Appeals struck down a challenge brought by Amazon.com and Overstock.com that the state’s sales tax fairness law was unconstitutional. It was the third time a New York court has dismissed their challenge. In light of this, it’s clear that, if the U.S. Congress does not pass a federal solution, states will feel confident that they can take the matter into their own hands without fear of a court challenge. 

The time has come to level the playing field. And while I support a state solution to this issue, I do believe the best solution is a federal solution.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

